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MUSTANG OWNERS CLUB AUSTRALIA (QLD) INC

GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES: January 24th, 2018
MEETING OPENED: 7.32 pm
PRESENT: As per Attendance Book
APOLOGIES: Alan Messenger, Georgina Elliott-Nelson
NEW MEMBERS: GUESTS: Nil

MINUTES OF DECEMBER MEETING:

Passed: Robyn Messenger ZND: John Binge Passed by the Majority of Members Present
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: Nil
TREASURERS DECEMBER REPORT

PASSED: Sue Clark ZND : David Irving.  Passed by the majority of Members Present

INWARD CORRESPONDENCE:
Christmas Cards from Rob & Julie Bloxham & Middletons Printing
Vetteletter Magazine, Pony Express

New membership applications from Stephan & Angela Bennett, Jeff Bride, Greg & Nicole Itoy & Les
& Janelle Hillberg

Bank of Qld Merchant Statements
Australia Post Account
Urban Utilities Water & Sewerage Account

h

Ipswich Festival Vehicle Parade & Exhibition 14 April

Bayside Restorers Australia Day Rally

Hot Rods for the Homeless Car Show Redcliffe 24th November

3 emails regarding the proposed Run Date Change

Email from Cheryll White thanking the club for our condolences on her recent loss
Copy of a Bank Reconciliation from Jack Hall

OUTWARD CORRESPONDENCE:

RUN REPORT: Good Evening Run, 98 members had a good night with excellent food. There was a
suggestion of a different venue, but most agreed there was no need for this. Neil said if anyone had
a better venue, he was happy for them to run with it. Next run up to Witta and the memorial run
would be to O Reilly’s. Full Report in the magazine

OTHER EVENTS: Bayside Restorers in the morning and then Grease at the Yatala Drive-In, both on
Australia Day

MID WEEK RUN: February will be to the Roadvale Hotel & March to Scarborough. All details in the
magazine
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MAGAZINE REPORT: Robyn reported on the new format. It looks good on the email versions, but
unfortunately it doesn’t present as well on the hard copy, being that is in Black & White.

MERCHANDISE REPORT: Yo reported that she is sourcing new club shirts and will have some
information for the February meeting

BAR REPORT: All good.

SOCIAL DIRECTORS REPORT: We have four raffles tonight, with thanks to Harry S donating a
Route 66 clock being the fourth prize.

NATIONAL DELEGATES REPORT: Nothing to Report
QHMC REPORT: No report available
LUCKY MEMBERS DRAW: Sandra Whitney.

MEMBERS PRESENT AT THE MEETING WHO ARE CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS THIS MONTH WERE
GIVEN A FREE RAFFLE TICKET IN TONIGHT’S RAFFLE. The members present tonight were David
Irving & Robert Consoli.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Honorary Membership: This is still ongoing as we have to get it spot on for the Department of Fair
Trading.

Change of Run Date: Chris asked for a mover and seconder for a motion to change the run date.
As there was no response, it was changed to a mover and seconder to keep the current run date. It
was proposed by John Binge & seconded by Sue Clark. Passed by a majority of the members
present.

Charities: This is still under review

Barry spoke to the meeting regarding the mission statement. He asked for member input. He again
asked that members wear their badges to the meetings and on any runs. It was then suggested
that new members be issued with name badges as part of the membership fee. This was proposed
by Sue Clark & seconded by John Binge. Robyn Noden suggested that we buy a roll of blank name
tags for use at the meetings. It was also passed that any member not in possession of a name
badge email Robyn Messenger and request one. Also, name tags that had yellowed would be
replaced.

Finances: Chris told the meeting that after the last management meeting it was decided to reduce
the cost of the dating letters. It would be $25 for new members and for members of 5 years or
more there would be no charge. Gordie proposed & John Greene seconded that we adopt this
proposal. It was passed by the majority of members present.

Club Person of the Year: The 2017 Club person of the year is Chris Holst with Neil de san Miguel &
Marice Saunders as Runners Up. Congratulations to all.

QHMC: John Greene mentioned that the meeting was the next night. Chris said that he would try
to attend with him.

RAFFLES: 1St: Jim Pantlin 2nd: Steve Foster 3rd Louis Spelta 4th: lan Fagernes

Next Meeting: 28th February 2018.
Margaret Moran

SECRETARY
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President’s Report - Febrluary 2018

Some things that Barry Lane has brought to the committee have made me think
more about some of the important things in human interaction. Respect, inclusion,
understanding and empathy are often part of all sorts of PC buzz-phrases, but remain
valid despite the PC links. | see the way we interact with each other as a very important
thing as long as we all retain the ability to have a laugh and to say what we really mean
with respect and the best of intentions.

Barry has done some great work towards the mission statement that was
discussed at the last meeting. The committee took a bit of time recently to look at the
submissions and to blend the best of those into one short statement. This will be
shown at the February general meeting and hopefully adopted and owned by us all.
The statement will then go onto the front cover of the magazine every month and also
onto the front cover of our constitution. The mission statement will not be in the
constitution itself, so we don’t have to go through the process with Dept of Fair
Trading. The mission statement is intended to capture the essence of what our club is
about, using the fewest possible words.

Now onto the cars and the driving. The runs and events are going gangbusters.
Neil took us to the Witta General Store in the Sunshine Coast hinterland via the scenic
route. The weather didn’t fully cooperate but was not too bad. The road grime washes
right off! The alternate drop lunch was very good, | scored the fish which was a
generous serve of salmon with the trimmings followed by the equally good desert.
Pretty good value for $30, nice job Neil.

Next run is the Memorial run, shared with the Pony Car Club. The memorial part
of the run is about remembering friends and family who are no longer with us. The rest
of the run is social and a great chance to mingle with members of both clubs.

| keep hearing great things about the mid-month mid-week runs organised by
Les Nye but have unfortunately not had the chance to join in. Certainly worth a look if
you are free on a Wednesday in the middle of the month.

..... and that’s what the club is about, enjoying the company of friends, driving the cars
and celebrating our collective good fortune. Let’s do that as often as possible.

Cheers,

Chris.
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From the Desk of the Vice President

Hopefully you have noticed a couple of changes — the front cover of the Magazine displaying some our
Mustangs and Club Members, Member Profiles (sharing the individual stories about our Mustang’s) and
photos of Club Members at events. The change reflects that our Club is just not about the Mustang, but also
the people within the Club — Club Members!

We want to develop a Club Mission Statement that reflects these facts i.e. a statement that embraces what
we are about — the Ford Mustang and fellowship with like-minded people. So please take the time to email
your thoughts and input towards a Club Mission Statement, to

mocagld.vicepresident@gmail.com

Look forward to receiving your input — soon a draft Mission Statement will be presented to the Club for voting
and acceptance. So, have your say now, before the draft is presented.

Great news about name badges! At the last meeting it was voted that name badges are now free of charge
(refer to the meeting minutes). So if you have lost your badge or your old badge is faded and not up to
standard, please contact our membership secretary, Robyn, with an order and a new one will be made for
you, FREE. We are starting to see in increase in Club Members wearing name badges, which is great! Now
there are no excuses for not wearing one as they are FREE.

Send your name badge order to mocagld.membership@gmail.com

Look forward to seeing all our Club Members wearing their name badges at all meetings, runs and events.
Everyone will get to know each other better.

A special note of thanks to all those who assist in Club activities, helping and coordinating runs and events,
contributing and compiling the Magazine, generally leading a hand to help out at our meetings and events, as
well as those who go out of their way to welcome prospective and new members and take the time to
welcome and introduce them to existing Club Members. Thank you!

Ask not - “What can this Club do for me,

but rather what can I do to help our Club?”

Barry Lane

A little trivia fom the Editor .......

“Lexophile.”

describes those that have a love for words, such as “you can tune a piano, but you can’t tuna fish”
or “To write with a broken pencil is pointless”.

An annual competitiion is held by the New York Times to see who can create the best lexophile.

. No matter how much you push the envelope, it'll still be stationery.

.I'mreading a book about ant-gravity. | just can’t put it down.

.1didn’t like my beard at first. Then it grew on me.
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Australia Day Rally - 26/01/18

Aussie, Aussie, Aussie!

MOCA was represented at this awesome event by 12 of our
Mustangs and we joined the field of 580 cars at the Ormiston
State School. A fantastic event with a very wide range and ages
of all classic and vintage cars. Cars you just don't see on the
road.

We arrived early to secure our parking all together and enjoyed
the free breakfast of sausage, bacon and onion rolls, as well as
free coffee and tea. The breakfast went down well, then we hit
the field looking at all the cars. Lots of Kodak moments here.
There was entertainment as well - bands, drums and musicians

There were various car rally’s organised throughout the Redland’s area - some members joined in.
All'in all, this was a great event which was well organised. Sure to be on our calendar for next year
as well. The Bayside Vehicle Restorers Club are having their annual “Swap Meet” on the 25 of March

— details to follow in “Events of Interest”

DELEGATES Report - QHMC January 2018

Chris attended the meeting with me.

Barry Lane - MOCA

Some unsupported member problems with asbestos part and vehicle imports. There is nothing the

QHMC can do to help as this is the law since 2003.

The word RALLY is still used in club events and some insurance companies are saying they will not
cover the event. If you must use the word RALLY, please check with your insurance.

Nice to have one of the recipients of the Robert Shannon Foundation [$1000.00] attending the
meeting commenting how easy it was to apply for the grant and how he spent the money. As you
know the grant is available to club members under 25 years to assist in restoring a motor vehicle.

No listing on stolen items.

Your Delegate -John Greene
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Why this car is automatic!
It’s systematic!
It’s hydromatic!

Why it’s Greased Lightening - It's the Mustang Owners

Club at GREASE!!!

What a great event this turned out to be with 20 of
our beautiful ponies arriving at Springwood and then
making a wonderful driving spectacular, cruising
down the M1 and exiting at Yatala Drtive-in. A perfect
night, weather wise - a warm clear summer night!

In typical MOCA Style, upon settling after parking the
ponies, out came the tables, chairs, esky’s and

refreshments!
We'll let the photos do all the talking

We celebrated the 40 year anniversary of this movie visiting
Rydell High School with the Pink Ladies, Sandy, and the leader
of the bad boy T-Birds Danny and reminisced about, oh those
summer. nights

We’'ll get some overhead lifters and some four barrel quads, oh
yeah!

(Keep talking, whoa, keep talking!)

A fuel injection cut-off and chrome plated rods, Oh yeah

(I'll get the money, I'll kill to get the money)

With a four speed on the floor they’ll be waiting at the door!!

In Greased Lightning
Go, go, go, go ,go go, Mighty Mustang - GO!
A wonderful evening enjoyed by alll!
Barry Lane
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Angela Lucey Cara Barbeler Carole Torrance

Cheryl( Collins Chris Brittain Christine Orchard
David Stone Donna Albrecht David Chadwick
Fiona Lynch Hussain Khalil Ian Fagerness
Joan Vagg John Quinlan Kevin Laing
Kristin Finlay Leanne Kerr Linda Simpson
Luisa Spann Lynn Dryden Lynne Andrews
Lynne Mawn Margaret Schulz Mark Vroegop
Michael Cole Michael Prictor Nancy Rosewall
Paul Fogarty Paul Grant Peter Bigaila

Ray Law Salvatore Sofia Samantha Vorster
Sandra Tunnicliffe Shannan Hammond Stacey Curtin
Steve Dawe Vin O’Callaghan Warren Wright

Wendy Carter Wendy Clayton
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The Club calendar is designed to assist members planning ahead for designated runs and Club related
activities. Clubman of the Year points are assigned for these events. The Club Run is generally held on the 1st
Sunday of each month with a “rain date” set for the following Sunday. If for any reason there is a change to an
advertised run, details will be in the Coming Events page on the Club website at www.qgld.mustang.org.au.

The Club Calendar lists designated events / activities and these are therefore recognised as sanctioned Club
Runs. Points towards Clubman of the Year are only awarded for attendance at the official 1st Sunday of the
month Run (or Saturday where approppriate).

JANUARY 2018 FEBRUARY 2018 MARCH 2018

Sunday 4th - Memorial Club Run
with Pony Club. Details in this
magazine

Wednesday 28th MOCA QId Club

Wednesday 28th MOCA QId Meeting
Club Meeting
APRIL 2018 MAY 2018 JUNE 2018

Sunday 1st - Club Run to
Alexandra Hills Hotel for
Lunch
Details Below.

Wednesday 25th MOCA QId Club Wednesday 23rd MOCA QId Club Wednesday 27th MOCA QId Club
Meeting Meeting Meeting
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This calendar is designed to assist members in planning ahead for events that have been sanctioned by the
Club, other than designated Club Runs and not necessarily orgabised by the Club. Club Person of the year
points are not assigned for these events. There is more detail about each events on the following pages,
including the location and time to meet and the contact details for the club member who has volunteered to
organise the Club’s participation in the event. An RSVP to the organiser and / or the Run and Events
Coordinator will make their job easier and is the classy thing to do.

JANUARY 2018 FEBRUARY 2018 MARCH 2018

Mid Month, Mid Week Run will be to
Scarborough
Details will follow

Sunday 25th - Bayside Vehicle
Restorers Club 32nd Annual Swap
Meet
Details in this Magazine

APRIL 2018 MAY 2018 JUNE 2018

o —

I MOCA QLD Welcomes the Following

. New Members ..........

- Stepehen & Angela Benwnett - 2017 Race Red Coupe

I Greg & Nicole Itoy - 1967 Metallic Broww Coupe
Les & Janelle Hillberg - 1967 Black Covwertible

. Jeff Bride - 1966 Red Coupe
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